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Meeting Minutes 

September 13, 2018 

Call to order 
Chief Toby Aguillard called to order the regular meeting of the Police Supplemental Pay at 
approximately 10:05 am on Thursday, September 13, 2018 at the DPS Conference Room. 

Roll Call 
The following persons were present: Toby Aguillard (Chairman of the Board), Paul 
Schexnayder (DPS Attorney), Candace Oby (Board Member), and Candy Diez (DPS). 

Approve Minutes 
Approval of Board Minutes from June 7, 2018.  Toby Aguillard motioned to approve the 
minutes, seconded by Candace Oby. Motion passed. 

New business 
a) Slidell Police Department (Sandra Perrien) – Motion to approve Sandra Perrien, 

Secretary to the Chief was made by Toby Aguillard, seconded by Candace Oby.  
Motion carried.  The Slidell Police Department Secretary to the Chief is classified 
under a municipal police employees civil service system. 

b) Oakdale Police Department (Lorrie Ann Johnson) – Motion to approve Lorrie 
Ann Johnson, Secretary to the Chief was made by Toby Aguillard, seconded by 
Candace Oby.  Motion carried.  The Slidell Police Department Secretary to the 
Chief is classified under a municipal police employees civil service system. 

c) Grand Isle Police Department (Marlana Bradberry) – Motion to defer Marlana 
Bradberry was made by Candace Oby, seconded by Toby Aguillard. Motion 
carried. Grand Isle will provide more information and a detailed job description 
for her application. 

d) University of New Orleans PD – Requested the Board to approve supplemental 
pay for UNO Officers based off of the June 2018 AG’s opinion for SUNO.  A 
motion to defer the approval of UNOPD for supplemental pay until they provide 



an AG’s opinion for University of New Orleans specifically was made by Toby 
Aguillard, seconded by Candace Oby.  Motion carried. 

e) Youngsville PD (Half Pay) – A motion to defer the decision on half pay of 
supplemental pay was made by Toby Aguillard, seconded by Candace Oby.  
Motion carried. 

f) Franklin Police Department (Jordan Dorer) – Motion to approve Jordan Dorer’s 
application was made by Toby Aguillard, seconded by Candace Oby.  Motion 
carried. 

g) Gretna Police Department (Dustin Folse) - – Motion to approve Dustin Folse’s 
application was made by Toby Aguillard, seconded by Candace Oby.  Motion 
carried. 

h) Quitman Police Department (Christopher Tippen) - – Motion to approve 
Christopher Tippen’s application was made by Toby Aguillard, seconded by 
Candace Oby.  Motion carried. 

Old business 

i) Southern University PD – Motion to remove the suspension of the Southern 
University Police Department Officers previously approved was made by Toby 
Aguillard, seconded by Candace Oby.  Motion approved. Southern University 
provided a new AG’s opinion dated June 5, 2018 that stated SUNO Officers are 
eligible for supplemental pay. 

New Applications 

218 applications were presented to the board for approval. Motion made by Candace Oby 
to accept all 218 applications, seconded by Toby Aguillard. Motion carried. 

The time and date was set for the next meeting on November 8, 2018 at 10:00 am. 

Adjournment 
Motion to adjourn was made by Toby Aguillard at 11:05 am, seconded by Candace Oby. 
Motion Passed.  
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